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A Memorable Student 

Needs Our Help

Vincent Chirwa is a student we’ll 
never forget.  In 1998, my wife and 
I had just arrived in Cape Town to 
teach for a semester at the Cape 
Town Baptist Seminary. As a part 
of a cooperative relationship 
between the North Carolina 
Baptist State Convention and the 
Baptists of South Africa, the 
Principal of the seminary and I 
had arranged an exchange.  We 
were living in his house, driving 
his car, and teaching his classes.  
He and his family were living in a 
missionary residence I had 
arranged, driving our van, and 
teaching my classes at Gardner-
Webb University.

At the seminary we were not the 
only people who had traveled a 
great distance. Students came from 
all over Africa to study. Vincent 
Chirwa, had come 1900 miles from 
his home in Blantyre, Malawi, and 
arrived the same semester we did.  
Last summer (2015) when the 
Baptist World Alliance met in 
South Africa, Dr. Gordon Miller 
represented us.  Vincent came by, 

and asked for 
membership, 
and renewed 
our 
acquaintance. 
He has given 
me permission 
to share his 
story.

When we first 
met him, we 
learned that 
Vincent had 
come to 
school, and 
was looking 
forward to 
having his 
wife with him 
as soon as 
their third child arrived.  This is 
his story in his own words, edited 
for brevity. 

“I got married in 1990 to Rosemary, 
and The Lord blessed us with 
twins, Wanangwa a boy and 
Tawonga a girl. Rosemary worked 
for World Vision International. It 
was while I was in Southern 
Bottlers when I felt the call of God 
to serve Him. Blantyre Baptist 
Church issued a call to me in 1995 
to serve as an Associate Pastor. 

After serving for two years I felt I 
needed to go to seminary in order to 
be better prepared for the ministry. 
The Cape Town Seminary accepted 
my application, and I enrolled for a 
Bachelor of Arts in Theology and a 
Licentiate in Theology in January of 
1998. I left Blantyre for Cape Town, 
South Africa at a time Rosemary was 
expecting, and we had planned that 
she would join me after giving birth in 
a few months. 

Cont’d next page
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A Memorable Student cont’d

Rosemary gave birth to our third 
child, a girl. Unfortunately, she was 
poorly managed, suffered a 
massive stroke, went into a coma 
and died on 4 May 1998.”

The students at the seminary took 
an offering to help Vincent get back 
home.  

“I was at a loss at what to do next. I 
had the difficult choice of staying 
at home in Malawi for the rest of 
the year or going back to college. I 
wanted to go back to college, but 
the challenge was how I was to 
manage without the children. I did 
not like the idea of leaving the 
children for four years. And who 
was going to raise them if I left 
them? But if I took the children 
with me, how was I going to 
manage my college demands with 
them? Seminary was tough enough 
without them. And what about the 
baby? I shared with the church 
about my plan of going back and it 
did not go well with them. They 
felt it was going to be too much, 
and I would not succeed. A friend 
of mine and his wife, Wesley and 
Merle Wildschut from South Africa 
who were working in Blantyre 
offered to keep my baby. I was 
fully persuaded that I should 
continue seminary, and I went back 
to Cape Town.

“My life completely changed. I had 
to wake up early, bathe the 
children, feed them and take them 
to school. Fortunately it was near. I 
had to fetch them and fix them 
lunch and keep them occupied 
while I got busy with my 

assignments. It was really tough to 
combine dad and mum roles. I am 
thankful to my mother who taught 
me to cook, wash and iron clothes. 
I remember days when the 
children got sick and I would wake 
at 2am in the morning to wash 
their soiled bed sheets. These skills 
helped me to survive. 

“I struggled with Greek as a 
subject and almost gave up. My 
late Greek lecturer, Dr. Joe Barrow, 
encouraged me not to quit. By the 
end of the school year I got 72 

percent for Greek and I did well in 
most of the subjects too. By God's 
grace I graduated with distinction 
for my Licentiate and also got my 
Bachelor of Arts in Theology in 
2001. I am thankful for the love 
and support I received from fellow 
students and lecturers. Upon 
completion some people thought I 
should look for a ministry to serve 
in a better economy like South 
Africa. I was, however, determined 

to come back and serve my people 
who did not have a pastor.

“I returned to Blantyre Baptist 
Church to continue ministry. I have 
continued serving at Blantyre 
Baptist Church till now. God has 
blessed the church and we have 
many ministries. The biggest 
ministry is the school ministry. The 
school started in 1996 with 6 pupils 
and a Head teacher but has grown 
over the years to over 900 pupils. 
The primary is arguably one of the 
best schools in the country. We use 

the curriculum that is proscribed, 
but infuse it with a biblical 
worldview. The children are well 
disciplined and the results are 
amazing.”

In 2008 Vincent married Ellen after 
10 years of widowhood. Ellen is a 
nurse/midwife by profession who 
earned her PhD in nursing at 
University of Chicago, Illinois. She 

           Cont’d next page 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Children involved in Awanas at 
Blantyre Baptist Church, Malawi
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A Memorable Student cont’d

is now a professor of nursing and        
is Vice Principal at Kamuzu 
College of Nursing, one of the 
constituent colleges of the 
University of Malawi. Vincent says 
she is doing well as a pastor’s wife 
and that he is thankful to God for 
bringing her into his life.

His son is finishing a bachelor’s 
degree at the United States 
International University in Kenya, 
and his last-born is in year 4 for her 
School Leaving Certificate in their 
church school.  Towonga, his twin 
daughter, has had some struggles 
in life that cause her parents 
concern.  

Vincent asks our help with the 
secondary school. He writes: “The 
secondary is quite different [from 
the primary school]. The teachers 
have no passion for imparting 
knowledge to the students. They 
use every excuse for lack of 
delivery. They do not enforce 
discipline in the students. There 
are, in fact, some bad models there. 
As a church we are not happy with 
the situation. We want to turn 
things around. With teachers who 
can be models and are passionate, 
things can change for the better. I 
believe that [your] partnering with 
us will bring the necessary changes 
we need. More importantly, the 
witness of the gospel will be 
strong, and the influence to touch 
young lives is immeasurable.”

✻ ✻✻

I thank God for Vincent 
who has proved faithful despite

        Cont’d next page 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From left to right: SPBTS interim President Romulo Gernal, Librarian Fe dela Cruz, 

With scissors and smiles, staff members of the Southern Philippine 
Baptist Theological Seminary in Davao City open a shipment of books 
made possible by FBE. Marking the books’ arrival, interim President 
Vernal wrote:
“Knowledge is power but the potency of this power is useless if it has no 
books to aid. These books can help a lot to the resident students and Seminary 
Education by Extension (SEE) as well. Thank you Dr. Leslie Hill and to the 
Fellowship of Baptist Educators of Lexington USA. May God bless you. 

Textbooks provided by FBE arrive at
Philippine Seminary
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 A Memorable Student cont’d

tragedy and overcome many 
obstacles. I am praying that one or 
more of our FBE members will feel 
led to go and help him in his church 
and school in Malawi.  Some of our 
members might be interested in 
leading training sessions with the 
teachers about setting goals, 
constructing lesson plans, etc. That 
could be done on a short term basis. 
Others may be interested in a longer 
commitment.   Blantyre Baptist 
Church has an excellent website that 
describes the church and many of its 
ministries.

If the Lord has stirred your heart, let me 
know at rlamb12@carolina.rr.com and I 
will be happy to provide an introduction 
to Vincent.
Bob Lamb, Executive Director  
Rlamb12@carolina.rr.com   
704-434-9392  or 704-472-8704

2016 Board Meeting 
2016’s board meeting will be July 
7-8 in Shelby, NC. Mark your 
calendars now and join us for a 
time of fellowship and uplifting 
reports. One of our State Directors 
commented at the close of the 
meeting, “I love being a part of this 
group”!

Send Your Email 
Address

Please let us have your current 
email address.

When we receive information 
about crisis needs we search our 
database to find members who 
might be able to meet the need.
Please send your email to the 
Executive Director at 
rlamb12@carolina.rr.com
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Ted Alexander, who leads Books on Mission, is also active in the Greater Cleveland 
Baptist Association in Shelby, NC.  He wrote about this picture with the banner: 

“When I went with our association to Nicaragua I took with me three brand new 
banners that had been donated along with books sent to our Books on Mission project. I was 
able to present one banner to an existing church, Shalom Baptist in Jinotega, with whom we 
have partnered for over ten years. I presented the other banner to a newly established Baptist 
church in Granada, Nicaragua with whom our association also partners.”

Ted also writes about a recent donation of books: “These books were donated by the 
widow of a pastor. I went with the truck from the Shelby Missions Camp and picked them 
up. They are excellent books.”

Books on Mission

mailto:rlamb12@carolina.rr.com


F E L L O W S H I P  O F  B A P T I S T  E D U C A T O R S

Teaching through 
cultural exchange
Opportunities for teams 
with the Edge Institute

Location: Saint Louis Du Sud, 
Haiti
Dates: May 13-21, 2016
Team Members (4-10)
Team Leader: Anita Charles
Project Task: The Team will 
focus on PW, continue taking 
books for the library, organizing 
the library, distributing school 
supplies and VBS..  We will 
continue building relationships 
with the schools to provide 
English as a Second Language 
camps in the future.
Volunteers:  18 yrs and up.  
Library experience will be 
helpful but not necessary
Estimated Cost: $1500.00 plus 
airfare

Location: Slchuan Province, 
China
Dates: July, 2016 (two-three 
weeks)
EFL Volunteers (4)
Team Leader: Nolan 
Tomboulian 
Project Task: Teaching Training 
Program for primary and or 
middle school Chinese English 
Teachers. The program should 
have elements of oral English 
development as well as second 
language.teaching methodology 
best practices. Methods should 
be explained, modeled and 
applied to the teachers’ context 

as much as possible. The 
program’s objectives are to help 
teachers become better teachers 
through the specific training 
given while encouraging them 
and helping them value their 
own career as a teacher. 
Volunteers: Should be over 20 
years of age
EstimatedCost: $500.00 plus 
airfare

Location: Vladivostok, Russia
Dates: July 2“‘-24”‘,2016
Volunteers: (10-15)
Team Leader: Phyllis Mills
Project Task: Working with 
students Kindergarten to 9th 
grade through games and 
activities to help improve their 
conversational English and 
build relationships. Staff 
members from Korea, Russia, 
Kazakhstan and Uzbekistan will 
be available to help. Volunteers 
should be at least college age 
and up. Room and boaId 
provided by the school.
Estimated Cost: $500.00 plus 
airfare

For updates on opportunities, 
visit  theedgeinstitute.org or 
email gail@theedgeinstitute.org 
regularly for an updated list

The Edge Institute
PO Box 480152 Charlotte, NC 
28269 
704-598-6200
theedgeinstitute.org
gail@theedgeinstitute.org.

Volunteers
for China

Volunteers for China offers 
opportunities for college 
students, teachers and non-
teachers, professionals and non-
professionals.  Volunteers must 
be believers who are flexible 
and healthy. Serve alongside 
fellow Christian volunteers as 
you facilitate conversational 
English classes with Chinese 
teachers, students, and others 
who seek better oral skills.  
Basic materials are provided. 
Make friends and build 
relationships with students in 
the heart of China’s mainland. 
In addition, you’ll worship with 
local believers. Christ was a 
servant to all. This is an 
opportunity to model that 
servanthood to others.

When? July for 18 days or 33 
days.  Program cost of $1,400 for 
18 days includes visa, medical 
insurance, housing and three 
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This is the time to plan to help 

in the summer or fall of 2016.  

Go for a week or two, or go for a year or two.

http://theedgeinstitute.org
mailto:gail@theedgeinstitute.org
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Chinese meals daily, in-China 
transportation to site, and 
debriefing in either Beijing or 
Shanghai.  Ask about other 
teaching options.  Airfare starts 
at $1,400.
How? Volunteers for China 
coordinators David and Ann 
Wilson arrange all teaching 
assignments and assist you 
through all pre-assignment 
planning and travel steps.  Pray 
and Plan early.

Volunteers for China
709 Verdant Lane
Maryville, TN 37804
Phone: 865-983-9852
Cen29529@centurytel.net
www.volunteersforchina.org

Teaching Refugees 
in Thailand

Carla Fuller is an advocate for 
refugee groups in the USA, and 
that advocacy led to teaching at 
the Kawthoolei Karen Baptist 
Bible School & College in 
Thailand.

She recently wrote: 

“Thanks so much for offering to 
mention my Karen friends in 
your newsletter!  This is very 
exciting. I just returned from a 
trip to Thailand/Burma in 
February and the one thing they 
asked for most is help finding 
short term and long term 
volunteer teachers. They will be 
assisting Kawthoolei Karen 
Baptist Bible School & College 

in Mae La, and another in Mae 
Ra Moe. I will go through 
Project Kare which is an 
organization started by a Karen 
refugee woman and an 
American friend. The  classes 
are quite large at Kawthoolei 
Karen Baptist Bible School & 

College. They will have between 
24-84 students in each class.” 

Contact Carla Fuller at 
carla@helptherefugees.com
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Open-air classrooms are a familiar way of life at the Kawthoolei 
Karen Baptist Bible School & College in Thailand.
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http://www.volunteersforchina.org
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Our Readers 
write to us

Our readers write to us, and we 
love to hear from them. 
Recently, Dr. Edith Bleckley 
Burney wrote:

“Thank you for sending me the 
current copy of  Educomis. I am 
now 84 years old and a resident 
at Astor House, a Holiday 
Senior Enrichment 
Retirement Community 
in Oregon. Please keep 
sending Educomis to me 
regularly.  I am no longer 
physically able to go to a 
needful place to teach but 
I can pray for the 
different projects and the 
educators who go to fill 
the needful places.
Thank you for the 
ministry you have 
done through the 
years and keep on doing 
now.”

Sincerely yours, Edith Burney

International 
Mission Board, 

SBC 
The International Mission Board 
has a web site to help you find 
an opportunity to serve as a 
volunteer for short and long 
term assignments. Go to their 
website www.imb.org to learn 
more.

Look under the heading “Go,” 
at Ways to Go to find categories. 
Those who are interested are 
asked to choose a category of 
service and to apply before 
learning much about what the 
opportunities are. 
These are the categories for 
service:
Apprentice/Career: 
•Long-term service, age 21-50 
at appointment

•Journeyman: 2-3 year 
assignment, age 21-26

•ISC: 2-3 year terms, support 
roles, age 21+

•Masters: 2-3 year terms, age 
50+

•Kairos: 2-3 year terms for 
Hispanics, age 21+

•Macedonia Project: 3-4 year 
assignment while earning 
theological degree, age 21+ 

•Students and Young Adults: 
serve for a week, summer, 
semester or year 

•Marketplace Advance: Make 
disciples through your job. 

Cooperative 
Baptist Fellowship 
Global Missions

Opportunities in the 
States

North Carolina. CBF Field 
Personnel Anna and LaCount 
Anderson serve in northeastern 

NC, primarily centered in 
Halifax and 
Northampton Counties. 
Their ministry continues 
to expand and includes 
summer events for 
children, a literacy fair, 
VBS, a community 
garden, food ministry 
and the operation/
renovation of a woman’s 
shelter in Enfield. Teams 
are always welcome. For 
more information, contact 

the Andersons at 
landerson@thefellowship.info
Texas. Refugee Ministry in the 
Dallas/Fort Worth area. CBF 
Field Personnel Karen Morrow 
works with small teams to 
minister among refugee families 
as they acclimate to life in the 
US, learn English, find jobs and 
understand healthcare and 
employment issues in a new 
and foreign country. Contact 
Karen for more information at 
817 964 2052 or   
fkmorrow@yahoo.com 
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Opportunities Overseas 
Through the Cooperative 

Baptist Fellowship 
Many opportunities are available 
through CBF and are listed on their 
web site.  You're invited to email the 
host field personnel or mission partner 
directly for more details or you may 
contact CBF at 
engage@cbf.net or  (770) 220-1600. 
Or http://www.cbf.net/serve/  

Student.Go trains and sends 
undergraduate and graduate 
students to serve for a summer or 
semester long term. Working 
alongside CBF field personnel 
and partners, students gain 
experience in cross-cultural 
service and provide assistance to 
the ministries with which they 
work. For more information 
contact Lori Irons-Crenshaw or 
visit the Student.Go website. 

Examples of short term ministries 
open to anyone: 

Israel 
CBF Field Personnel Allen and Verr 
Dean Williams work with the Dom 
children at the Community Center in 
East Jerusalem.  Opportunities include 
working with ESL tutoring classes, 

children’s summer programs, 
development of Center newsletter, and 
more.  Individuals are needed 
immediately and teams of around 
10 people are desired for summer.   
For more information please 
contact awilliams@cbf.net

Kenya 
CBF Field Personnel Sam and Melody 
Harrell direct Africa Exchange, a 
community development organization that 

focuses on early childhood welfare, 
appropriate technologies and cross-
cultural education. Occasional volunteer 
teams engage in service-learning activities 
that revolve around work at Integrated 
Child Development Centers across the 
country. Light construction, group work 
with children and cross cultural learning 
form the basis of interaction. Please contact 
Sam & Melody at 
harrell@africaexchange.org for information 
about partnership formation and 
engagement. 

Bali 
Jonathan and Tina Bailey need 2 artists-in-
residence willing to commit 1-6 months 
working alongside artists in Bali while 
learning the traditional arts and culture. 
Opportunities include possibilities of 
collaboration fusing western and eastern 
art forms. Please contact Jonathan and Tina 
through CBF if interested.

Southeast Asia  CBF Field Personnel 
Hunter and Mary work in this context 
where individuals and teams are 

constantly needed. These groups 
may assist with opportunities like 
providing leadership in worship 
settings, assisting with childcare, 
registration set up and 
administrative skill, as well as 
staffing a summer camp, teaching 
English, and even first aid training.

Romania  CBF Field Personnel Ralph 
and Tammy Stocks work with the 
Romany people. The Ruth School 
offers 1st-8th grade studies for 
Romany children. They provide the 
opportunity for VBS camps with 
various dates. They also need 2 
individuals for 9-10 days in Oct., 

Dec., Jan., and Mar.  to teach a course to 
around 20-25 students.  Contact Ralph and 
Tammy for more information about any of 
these opportunities at rstocks@cbf.net

Belize Tutoring in a Children's Home,
Eric and Julie Maas work with teams each 
year to provide a variety of ministries. 
Teams join in VBS work, medical ministry, 
construction projects and Bible studies in 
April, June and in the fall. Discipleship and 
leadership training is a huge need. Contact 
Eric and Julie at julie@seekservesave.org 
for more information.When: Anytime. 
Length: Open.
   
Greece. CBF Field Personnel Bob and 
Janice Newell lead PORTA as a spiritual 
and cultural center for Albanian 
immigrants in the heart of Athens, Greece. 
Albanians are exposed to cultural 
affirmation through art shows, job training, 
worship services, language classes, feeding 
programs, puppetry, parenting workshops, 
financial planning, computer classes, and 
theology and leadership courses. 

If you are interested in assisting with any 
of these wonderful ministries that are 
offered through PORTA, contact Bob and 
Janice at bandjnewell@hotmail.com 
Translation assistance is available. 

Educomis Spring-Summer 2016  !    8

http://www.cbf.net/serve/
mailto:awilliams@cbf.net
mailto:bandjnewell@hotmail.com


F E L L O W S H I P  O F  B A P T I S T  E D U C A T O R S

France 
CBF Field Personnel David and Julie 
Brown serve in the beautiful coastal town 
of Marseille, France. The beauty of the 
location is overshadowed by the plight of 
the thousands of refugees who come to 
Europe in search of a better life. These 
refugees have faced immense poverty, civil 
wars, and ethnic strife. Through tangible 
ministries like ESL classes, counseling, 
leadership development, music, 
construction projects and VBS, teams are 
able to join the Browns in this work. 
Contact the Browns 
at gbrown52779@yahoo.com

Northwest China Teachers (NWCT) is 
looking for qualified teachers to come join 
the Work in NW China. Teachers are paid a 
monthly salary.  You will have a team in 
the city where you are placed, so you 
won’t be alone.Contact Gail for more 
information.  

Opportunities to teach in a 
seminary overseas 

Philippines. The Baptist 
Seminaries in the Philippines 
often need visiting teachers. 
file:///.file/id=6571367.3194912 
Contact Dr. Les Hill who can 
introduce you to the appropriate 
contacts. dleshill@gmail.com 

Cape Town.  FBE members have 
enjoyed teaching at the Cape 
Town Baptist Seminary.  Contact 
Dr. Bob Lamb if you are interested 
in knowing more.  
rlamb12@carolina.rr.com  

Teach in a mission 
school

The Amazon Valley Academy in  
Belem, Brazil, is a K-12 Christian school. 
Watch their video http://
www.avabrazil.org/2014-promotional-
video/ to learn more.

American International School - Accra, 
Ghana
http://www.aisaccra.org/
https://www.facebook.com/accra.ais
AIS is a Traditional American Curriculum, 
Christian school open to all qualified 
applicants. AIS is located in East Legon, 
Accra, Ghana.

American Samoa 
Pastor Elise Tafao needs teachers for the 
school sponsored by his church.  He 
provides the following information:
 
1. Our volunteer teachers are provided 
with adequate accommodation within the 
campus.
2. Reimbursement of 50 % of the round-trip 
fare and local transportation. 
3.The only expense is their cell-phone and 
$50.00 a week for food and entertainment.
4. Our school year is from August to May 
30 the following year. 
We are a U.S. Territory, using U.S. 
currencies, etc,.
Contact Pastor of Happy Valley Baptist 
Church, Elise Tafao at: 
pasta_tafao@yahoo.com; (684)699-1145.

Dakar Academy
http://www.dakar-academy.org/
Dakar Academy is a college preparatory, 
co-educational boarding and day school 
program primarily for missionary kids 
(MKs), providing kindergarten through 
grade 12. Boarding for children of 
missionaries begins in grade 6. Our 
boarding homes are accredited by the 

Association of Christian Schools 
International, and it is the only accredited 
boarding program in Africa. Dakar 
Academy has approximately 200 students 
in its academic program with 
approximately 40 students in boarding. We 
are located on a six-acre campus in Dakar, 
the capital city of Senegal, and are situated 
in a quiet, residential area.

The Metro Delhi International School 
welcomes inquiries from both new and 
experienced teachers as well as 
administrative staff. Please contact us if 

you are interested at 
apply@mdis.net(www.mdis.net)

Please send enquiries and applications to 
Mr.Osmond: director@mdis.net

Bamako Christian Academy, 
Bamako,Mali, West Africa 
The Bamako Christian Academy 
bcamali.org is a small K -12, 
international, inter-mission day school in 
Mali has several openings.

Believers Community School, 
Bangalore, India is an English medium 
Christian School. E-mail: 
bcs4me@gmail.com
Roger Zunigha is the Principal.

Black Forest Academy, Germany
http://bfacademy.com/
At BFA, our commitment to our students 
begins with a commitment to follow 
Christ. Because of this, we’re passionate 
about what we do, and we’re always 
looking for more men and women who 
share this passion for international 
education.

 
Currently we are seeking staff for 
the 2016-17 year.  Many openings 
are available such as speech 
language pathologist; special 
education: resource room teacher; 
and dorm parents.   
 
The Bucharest Christian 
Academy,
Romania Are you looking for a 
wonderful place to start or 
continue your teaching 
experience?  We are currently 
recruiting teachers and 
staff. http://
www.bcaromania.org/career-
opportunities/

The Christian International 
School of Prague, Prague, Czech 
Republic is 

currently recruiting. See if you can help. 
( continued on next page ).
The Christian International School of 
Prague, Prague, Czech Republic (contact):
Melodee Bertsch at teach@cisprague.org.
IT Teacher  (Information Technology)
Elementary Teacher
History Teacher
Bible Teacher
Music Teacher
Physical Education/Health Teacher
Discovery (NILD) Teacher
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ECHO English is a teaching institution 
based in Hangzhou, China.
Positions provide airfare reimbursement, a 
monthly salary equal to approximately 
$1000 USD a month, plus housing and 
benefits.  A Bachelor’s degree and a 
Teaching Certificate are required, and they 
prefer that teachers have at least two years 
of experience. 
Here are the following schools:
1. WuxiKindergarten
2. Wenzhou Yongjia Primary School
3. Wenzhou Yueqing Primary School
4. Quzhou Elementary school
5. Shaoxing Vocational High School
6. Zhuji Primary School and Kindergarten
7. Haining Foreign Language School
8. Tongxiang High school
9. Ningbo kindergarten
If you are interested, contact Steve 
Schirmer
President & CEO
Jeremiah Global Partners, Ltd.
US Mobile: +1 (864) 205-7208
Skype: sschirmer330
wlmailhtml:steves@jeremiahglobalpartners
.com

Faith Academy, Inc., Philippines
has many positions still open. See them on 
the website then email 
recruitment@faith.edu.ph

Grace International School, Chiang Mai, 
Thailand
http://www.gisthailand.org/
Teachers at the Grace International School 
are paid through sponsoring agencies.  The 
web site describes the school, the needs, 
and the sending agencies.  

Openings for the 2015  - 2016 school year 
may still be available.  

The Hands on Missions International 
School in Chittoor, India, is seeking 
committed Christian people to teach Bible, 
Computer Science, and English from six 
months to a year. If you can teach one or all 
of these subjects, they would welcome you. 
The living quarters are excellent and 
within walking distance of the school. 
There is a full modern kitchen and very 
nice rooms with hot showers and air 
conditioning in each room. Teachers must 
raise their own support. The cost is 
approximately $500 per month for food, 
lodging, insurance, and transportation. If 
interested, call Glenn Walker at Hands on 
Missions in Shelby, N.C. at 704 – 471 – 1150 
or Sam Stutts at 828 – 310 – 9803. 

Inter-American School, Quetzaltenango,
Guatemala is located in the beautiful 

highland valley of Quetzaltenango, 
Guatemala.  Applications for the 2016 - 
2017 school year are being accepted.  
http://www.ias-xela.org/

International Christian School, Lima, 
Peru http://www.icslima.org/ 
Meeting the needs of the beginning learner 
through college bound.  Over twenty 
countries are represented in an English 
environment.  Small class sizes, 
personalized learning plans, special 
services, English as a Foreign Language, 
and multi-level Spanish classes.

The International Community School 
Singapore (ICS) is the only Christian 
international school in Singapore and 
provides American curriculum based 
education for students from Junior 
Kindergarten to Grade 12.  ICS currently 
has over 400 students enrolled.    
ICS celebrates its internationalism with 
over 30 different countries represented in 
our student body.  The majority of our 
students come from the US, Korea, 
Singapore and Indonesia.  United States’ 
citizens make up approximately 35% of the 
student population. Learn more at http://
www.ics.edu.sg/

Hawaii Baptist Academy, Honolulu, 
Hawaii, USA (picture of students in lab)
http://hba.net/about/employment
HBA’s faculty and staff lend their God-
given talents to serve, change lives and 
help shape the future leaders of tomorrow.
Contact Shirley Yahata at syahata@hba.net 
for specific information about openings 
still available.

Kathmandu International Study Center 
School http://www.kisc.edu.np “KISC is 
seeking excellent teachers and support 
staff who are passionate about 
transforming education with the love of 
Christ in Nepal.  KISC has been serving the 
mission community in Nepal since 1987.  
We are a multicultural Christian 
community that runs an internationally 
accredited K-13 school as well as a national 
teacher training program called EQUIP. 
KISC is currently developing EQuIP into 
the first Christian College in Nepal with an 
opening date planned for February 2016.”  

Kodaikanal International School in 
Kodaikanal, India  See http://
www.kis.in/join-us/working-at-
kis.html for full job descriptions. 
Teachers are expected to fully support 
residential life in a boarding environment.

(check our current opportunities and web 
site address) Mobilisation Ships offer a 
variety of unsalaried opportunities.  Most 
people joining OM Ships have to raise 
financial support to cover their living 
expenses.  The successful applicants need 
to be enthusiastic to serve as volunteers in 
this Christian environment. Small class-
sizes, with children coming from many 
different countries and the family 
atmosphere within this school provide a 
unique teaching experience.

Mountainview International Christian
School, Jateng, Central Java, Indonesia
Mountainview is an international school 
founded to further God's kingdom in 
Indonesia by providing a high quality 

Educomis Spring-Summer 2016  !    10

mailto:recruitment@faith.edu.ph
http://www.icslima.org/
http://www.kisc.edu.np
http://www.kis.in/join-us/working-at-kis.html


F E L L O W S H I P  O F  B A P T I S T  E D U C A T O R S

Christian education for the children of 
those who are here working in Christian 
ministry. We also contribute to His work 
directly by reaching out to children from 
other expatriate families as well.
http://www.mountainviewics.org/

Nicaragua Christian Academy in 
Managua, Nicaragua
http://www.nca.edu.ni/#
All positions have been filled for the 
2015-2016 school year.  Please check back 
in January 2016 for openings for the 
following school year.

Okinawa Christian School International 
(OCSI)
http://www.ocsi.org/  ocsi.org 
Neesds for the 2016-2017 year are not yet 
posted. 

Rosslyn Academy, Nairobi, Kenya 
http://rosslynacademy.org/
Rosslyn Academy is a Christian 
international day-school serving 
approximately 650 students from Pre-K 
through Grade 12. The school is accredited 
with both the Middle States Association 
(MSA) and the Association of Christian 
Schools International (ACSI). We have an 
international staff, though 
most are recruited from 
the United States and 
Canada since Rosslyn 
uses North American 
curriculum and 
standards.

St. Andrews 
International Schools 
are part of Cognita, a 
global school network of 
over 60 schools in seven 
countries. They offer the 
English National 
Curriculum and the 
International 
Baccalaureate Program. 
Each school campus is 
small with a supportive 
and nurturing 
community feel. 

The website says, “We actively encourage 
an emphasis on the individual, which is 
supported by an ethos which is caring, 
respectful and tolerant of differences in 
abilities, needs, cultures and religions.”
http://www.standrews-schools.com

Networks Listing 
Many Opportunities 

Christian Schools 
International 

The web site for Christian Schools 
International  http://www.csionline.org/
home  advertises openings for positions in 
Christian schools in the United States and 
overseas related to their organization.  
There are many opportunities for the next 
school year. The aim of the schools is to 
provide an excellent, Christ-centered, 
international education that meets western 
academic schools standards.   

The Consortium for Global 
Education 

CGE maintains a list of teaching 
opportunities overseas for qualified 
teachers and faculty. Each opportunity 
listed has been reviewed by CGE and has 
known colleagues working with that 
educational institution who are considered 
CGE partners. If you are interested, please 
send an email to info@cgedu.org or call 
770-321-4897 and additional Teach 
Overseas information will be made 
available to you. 

Some opportunities for the 2015 - 2016 
school year are still available.  

Network of International 
Christian Schools

http://nics.org/careers 

NICS operates 19 English-speaking 
schools in 16 countries, providing a 
quality education from a Christian 
perspective. With over 30 years 
experience operating international 
schools, their staff of nearly 1000 
educators has the opportunity to make 
life changing impact on students from 
over 100 nations. NICS lists many 

opportunities 
worldwide. 

Their excellent web 
site provides 
descriptions of the 
individual schools and 
their locations along 
with openings for 
teachers, 
administrators, and 
maintenance workers.  

The organization 
offers training and 
health insurance. 
Some schools offer a 
salary. 
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fellowship of baptist educators 
122 clinton street 
shelby, nc 28152 

return service requested

"

An organization of educators who use their 
educational skills to fulfill the Great Commission 

Executive Director— Dr. Robert L. Lamb — rlamb12@carolina.rr.com 
A s s i s t a n t  E x e c u t i v e  D i r e c t o r  —  Dr. David Leslie Hill — dleshill@gmail.com

President —Mrs. Sandra M. Simpson — sandyms@bellsouth.net 
Book-Link International, Inc. — Mr. Olin Williams — booklinkway1@windstream.net

Books on Mission — Mr. W. Ted Alexander — talexander@presnc.org 
Acting Editor  of Educomis— David Hill  — david.glenmeadow@gmail.com

Educomis Assistant Production Associates — Mr. and Mrs. Jack Ollis  —  cathy.ollis@gmail.com
Educomis Design Editor —  Mr. Noel T. Manning, II — ntmanning@gardner-webb.edu
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